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January 24, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into an Interlocal Agreement (ILA) with participating King County cities in the King County-Cities Climate Collaboration. This partnership will increase the efficiency and effectiveness of King County and King County cities in progressing towards regional environmental, climate change and economic development goals.
In June, I joined elected leaders from Federal Way, Redmond, Snoqualmie, and Mercer Island, to kick off the collaboration. Since then, leaders from the cities of Snoqualmie, Redmond, Renton, Kirkland, Mercer Island, Shoreline, Issaquah, and Tukwila have all publicly pledged to be founding partners in this collaboration. The City of Seattle has signed a Memorandum of Understanding for cost sharing. 

The partnership is open to all King County cities. While the partnership is new and growing, it is already bringing local governments together to share effective tools for addressing climate change, including hosting six climate change-focused “Green Tools Sustainable Cities Roundtable” events across the County. These sessions have engaged City and County staff on climate change solutions on diverse topics such as clean economic development and local greenhouse gas emissions inventories.

One catalyst for this partnership was an Antioch University doctoral student’s Ph.D. project which inventoried local government sustainability initiatives, and highlighted a strong desire on the part of cities for additional technical assistance and information sharing on climate change strategies. King County has been providing technical assistance through the Green 
Tools Program and facilitation of the Sustainable Cities Roundtable.  This ILA – once signed by King County and participating King County cities - will formalize the King County-Cities Climate Collaboration and support enhanced collaboration on climate issues. The ILA outlines the responsibilities and tasks related to the County and cities that are voluntarily participating, and includes a commitment by all partners to dedicate staff and a financial contribution, based on each city’s population.
The King County-Cities Climate Collaboration directly supports the King County Strategic Plan’s Environmental Sustainability goal, specifically the objective to reduce climate pollution and the strategy to “promote collaborative efforts among local and regional governments to assess are reduce community greenhouse gas emissions”. King County and King County cities participating in this partnership agree to collaborate regionally to develop and coordinate the following:
· Outreach – to develop, refine, and utilize messaging and tools for climate change outreach to engage decision makers, other cities, and the general public 

· Coordination – to adopt consistent standards, benchmarks, strategies, and overall goals related to responding to climate change

· Solutions – to share local success stories, challenges, data and products that support and enhance climate mitigation efforts by all partners

· Funding and resources - to secure grant funding and other shared resource opportunities to support climate related projects and programs

While many cities in King County have signed on to national climate pledges, the King County-Cities Climate collaboration is “home grown” and tailored to the needs of local governments in King County. This effort exemplifies the King County Strategic Plan’s focus on partnerships for moving key regional issues forward. I’d urge passage of this ordinance to recognize the public commitments many cities have already made and to continue to build momentum for this partnership focused on climate change solutions. 

If you would like more information about this ordinance, please contact Megan Smith, Environmental Policy Advisor in the King County Executive Office, at 206-263-9605.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures
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King County Councilmembers
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